
Valley Sanitary District 
45-500 Van Buren Street 

Indio, CA 92201 

Notice of Intent to Adopt/Notice of Availability 
Mitigated Negative Declaration 

To: (X) Interested Individuals From: Valley Sanitary District 
45-500 Van Buren Street 
Indio, CA 92201 

(X) County Clerk 
County of Riverside 

(X) State Clearinghouse 

Project Title/File No: Valley Sanitary District Sewer Main Rehabilitation and Replacement Project 

Project Location: The projects are located within the service boundaries of Valley Sanitary 
District and within existing public right of way (ROW) or sewer main 
easement. Most projects are within the City of Indio with some in the City of 
Coachella and County of Riverside. 

Project Applicant: Valley Sanitary District 
45-500 Van Buren Street 
Indio, CA 92201 

Project Contact: Ron Buchwald, P.E., Engineering Services Manager 
Phone: (760) 238-5400 

Project Description: Valley Sanitary District (VSD) has developed a district-wide list of pipeline 
replacement projects. The purpose of these projects is to repair, rehabilitate, 
replace and/or realign aging or defective pipelines and/or segments projected 
to reach capacity within the foreseeable future. To date, VSD has identified a 
total of 371 segments or point locations throughout the District's service area 
that comprise the current list of repair/replacement projects 

This Notice serves as the Valley Sanitary District Notice of Intent to adopt a Mitigated Negative 
Declaration for the proposed Sewer Main Rehabilitation and Replacement Project. Valley Sanitary 
District has performed a comprehensive evaluation of the potential impacts for this project in accordance 
with California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), State CEQA Guidelines and applicable state and 
federal regulations. The Initial Study /Mitigated Negative Declaration does not identify any significant 
effects associated with adoption and implementation of the Sewer Main Rehabilitation and Replacement 
Project after implementation of the proposed mitigation measures. 
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Valley Sanitary District 
45-500 Van Buren Street 

Indio, CA 92201 

As mandated by State law, the public review period for the Initial Study /Mitigated Negative Declaration 
is 30 days as the document was submitted to the State Clearinghouse for review. The public comment 
period for this document begins on June 1, 2021 and ends on July 2, 2021. 

The document is available for review at the Valley Sanitary District, 45-500 Van Buren Street, Indio, CA 
92201. 

A public hearing will be scheduled before the Board of Directors to receive comments on the document 
and adopt the Initial Study /Mitigated Negative Declaration. This meeting will be separately noticed 
when the date and time are set but is anticipated to occur at the July 27, 2021, VSD Board meeting. 

Public input on these matters is encouraged. 

Signature: 

Printed Name: 

Title: 

Telephone: 

Email: 

Ron Buchwald, P.E. 

Engineering Services Manager 

(760) 238-5400 

rbuchwald@valley-sanitary.org 
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Date: 


